Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Financial Services, Division of Accounting and Auditing, Bureau of Unclaimed Property (the “Department”) has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by Aspen Exchange, Inc., d/b/a Harris Eckland Associates, Inc. (the “Petitioner”) on August 3, 2015. The following is a summary of the agency’s declination of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published August 11, 2015, in Vol. 41, No. 155 of the Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner sought a determination by the Department regarding its application of several provisions of Section 717.1241, Florida Statutes, in denying Petitioner’s claim for unclaimed property. The Department determined that the petition should be denied because it requested a determination of the propriety of conduct that has already occurred. Therefore, the petition was denied on October 29, 2015.
A copy of the Order Declining of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Dustin William Metz, Assistant General Counsel, Department of Financial Services, 200 E. Gaines Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0333 or by email: Dustin.metz@myfloridacfo.com.
